
January 13, 2016 

Toby Seward 

BHITISH 
COLUJ\riBIA 

Acting Senior Director of Strategic Operations 
City of Nanaimo 
455 Wallace St 

File: 76915-20/D720001-00 
Ref: 219370 

Nanaimo BC V9R 5J6 Via Email: Toby.Seward@nanaimo.ca 

Dear Mr. Seward: 

Re: Middle Chase River Dam - Potential Safety Hazard Conceptual Plan 

Thank you for your letter dated December 23, 2015, including the attached Golder Associates 
"Conceptual Plan for Dam Safety Analysis of the Middle Dam" (letter to the City dated 
December 21, 20 15), which together outline a plan for assessment of the safety hazards for the 
Middle Colliery (Chase River) Dam. The City proposes this as an approach to meeting the 
requirements of Section 2(a) ofthe Comptroller of Water Rights' April29, 2015 Order (the 
"Order"). 

Our office has reviewed your letter along with the Golder Associates "Conceptual Plan for Dam 
Safety Analysis of the Middle Dam". While the information and plan provided appear to meet the 
intent of the Order, we think it important to ensure that this office has a full understanding of what is 
being proposed. To that end, we would like to have an in-person meeting between our office, 
yourself and Golder Associates sometime in the next two weeks to discuss the plan and what is being 
proposed. Please note that information provided by the City during this meeting may be used by the 
Comptroller in determining whether the "Conceptual Plan for Dam Safety Analysis of the Middle 
Dam" meets the requirements of Section 2(a) of the Order. 

Please contact Linda Siperka at 250-952-6790 or email at linda.siperka@gov.bc.ca to set up a 
meeting. We would prefer to have the meeting in Victoria however we may be able to arrange to 
meet with you and your consultant in Nanaimo if necessary. 

Yours truly, 

Glen Davidson, P .Eng. 
Comptroller of Water Rights 

pc: Tracy Samra, City Manager, City ofNanaimo 
Scott Morgan, Head, Dam Safety Section, Water Management Branch, FLNR 

Ministry of Forests, Lands and 
Natural Resource Operations 

Resource Stewardship Division 

Office of the Comptroller of Mailing Address: 
Water Rights PO Box 9340 Stn Prov Govt 

Victoria BC V8W 9M1 
Water Management Branch Telephone: 250-952-6790 

Facsimile: 250-953-5124 

Location: 
3rd Floor 395 Waterfront Crescent 
Victoria BC V8T 5K7 


